Dear Ms. Smith,
I’m writing to thank you for attending Generic High School’s recent production of The Crucible. As a professional theatre educator/a theatre student who was a member of the cast, it’s gratifying to know that the Hill Public School District supports our performing arts department, especially given the many worthwhile co-curricular and extra-curricular activities offered by the district to help our students/me become college and career ready. 
Let me share some facts and figures about our department and the subject area itself. For example, while we enjoy wide support from the community and school for uur program, they’re only one visible result of the learning process that every theatre student experiences when they’re enrolled in a theatre course or cast in a show. Most productions demand that students/we study and apply not only theatre skills and knowledge, but a wide range of curricular subjects. 
In the case of our recent production of The Crucible, our students/my fellow cast members and I studied both the Salem witchcraft trials, and the 1950s McCarthy Hearings that inspired the writing of the play. They/We also worked closely with the visual and industrial arts departments to create the seventeenth-century set pieces and costumes, and presented scenes from the play in social studies and civics classes as part of Generic High School’s Democracy in Action week. 
Here are some other things I think you might find interesting about theatre/arts education and our program:  
· Our Thespian Troupe (the theatre honor society for students sponsored by the Educational Theatre Association) has inducted xx members over the past five years. 
· The arts—theatre included—are a core subject under federal law. 
· All xx seniors from the troupe have been accepted into a college or university and have earned  $xxxxx in merit-based academic scholarships; xx of them are National Merit Scholars.  
· Researchers found that sustained learning in theatre correlates to greater success in math and reading, and students from the lower socioeconomic backgrounds see the greatest benefit. 
· 100 percent of students enrolled in one or more theatre classes at Generic High School for the last five years have graduated.
· Training in acting classes improves language and memory skills. 
· Our department engaged in several community service projects in the past year including performances and workshops at four Hill District elementary and middle schools; a holiday concert at Mountain Senior Center; and a fundraising drive  for the Educational Theatre Association’s Trick or Treat so Kids can Eat food drive initiative that netted $xxxx in canned food goods. 
· 97 percent of surveyed school superintendents said that theatre activities develop creativity in students. 
· Forty of the fifty students involved in our fall production of South Pacific made the first semester honor role.
· Secretary of Education Arne Duncan said, “The study of drama, dance, music, and visual arts helps students explore realities, relationships, and ideas that cannot be conveyed simply in word or numbers.”
· Our Thespian Troupe president and several other troupe members made a presentation before the Hill Board of Education this year, advocating for the continued financial support for our curricular theatre program.
· According to the Partnership for 21st Century Skills, students who study the arts develop the following life and career skills: creativity and innovation; critical thinking; problem solving; teamwork; oral and written communication.
This is only a partial list of facts and figures about theatre education and Generic High School’s program. You can find the research sources for the data cited here and other valuable information about theatre education at schooltheatre.org. As meaningful as all the above facts are, I think one of the most important things about theatre education is that it’s the ultimate life experience class; it gives students/me the chance to “step into someone else’s shoes” in a safe and meaningful way. Theatre teaches students/me about the world and their/my place in it. And I think that’s what all education ought to be about. 
Thank you again for your continued support for our program. Please let me know if there is anything else you would like to know or if you would like me to share this letter with one of your colleagues.

Sincerely,

Mr. Edward Shakespeare, Performing Arts Chair, Generic High School/John Q Capulet, Class of 2013
